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MINUTES OF COLYTON PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY 10th FEBRUARY AT 7pm IN THE MORTIMER ROOM OF THE FEOFFEES TOWN HALL COLYTON.

Present: Cllrs A Parr, C Collier, B Collier, K Clifford, J Hay, C Pady, M Mann. S Real, R Turner, H West, R Pocock, Cty Cllr S Randall Johnson (part of meeting), PC Steve Speariett (part of meeting) & E Berry (Clerk) 

14/02/185    Receipt & Approval of apologies for absence – Cllr Smith (holiday), Cllr Gibbins (work commitments), Dist Cllr H Parr (away from parish).
14/02/186   Police Report

Colyton - 4 Crimes
This compares to 3 crimes last month and 5 crimes in January 2013
 4th Harassment: Domestic related incident. (KN/14/24)

6th Public Order Offence: In Colyvale a youth threatened another youth and the incident has been dealt 
with by way of restorative justice. (KN/14/6)

7th Public Order Offence: Whilst driving along Coly Road a person shone a laser light towards a motorist. 
(KN/14/10)

27th Breach of molestation order: A male has been arrested for breaching a molestation order in a 
domestic related incident. (KN/14/39)

Compared to January last year, overall crime in the area has decreased from 8 in 2013 to 5 this year – an decrease of 38%. 
This year monthly crime has decreased from 10 in December 2013  to 6 in January 2014  – a decrease of 40%. 
Since 2004 the monthly average crimes for January has been 18
 Pc Speariett said “2014 has started off with the second lowest January total of 6 crimes and with only 3 parishes seeing any crime at all. In 4 of the crimes a suspect has been identified.
As of the 24th January I have now taken over responsibility for Seaton Town from PC NORTON who has now joined the response team at Sidmouth. Both Seaton Town and Seaton Rural will now be covered by PCSO Slater, PCSO McGauley and myself. We have also been joined by Acting Sergeant Sinker who will be overseeing both Seaton and Axminster.
The team would like to pass on our thanks to PC Norton for his hard work over the last 3 years during which he has made a number of notable achievements. I am sure that this is shared by the community of Seaton Town”.
 
14/2/187
Public Question time (maximum 15 minutes) - none

14/2/188         The minutes of the minutes of Parish Council Meeting held on  13th 
January 2014 were approved with two minor amendments - Page 56 
14/01/176 c - replace Parr for Pady & Page 58 14/01/178c - replace going 
with subject. The minutes were amended & signed by the Chair as a true 
record of that meeting.
14/2/189 
Matters arising from the Minutes 



SWW re drainage - expecting a call back from Jack Board - Asset Engineer.



The thought from council is that with the proposed increase in housing the 

current system will be under even more pressure and there is now a need for a 

second pipe.

14/2/190          Report from District Councillor - none present
14/2/191          Report from County Councillors



Cllr Randall Johnson reiterated the point that the Green Wedge is about 


keeping the two communities separate as this is what is wanted by the 


electorate.



Currently the County Council are consulting on 4 aspects of service that they 

provide, these are the Youth services, Day Centres, Meals on Wheels 


(supplied by Appetitio) & Care Homes.  The current Care Home provision is 

costing the County more than the private sector to deliver as not all rooms are 

utilised and there are maintenance issues with some of the homes. She 


reassured councillors that the County have no intentions of 'throwing people 

out', any changes will be sensitively handled.



Currently there are only 700 people in Devon receiving the Meals on Wheels 

service with many others making their own arrangements locally.



The Day Centres are not well used as people now have far more choice of 


activities & places to go.



The Youth services need to be changed to be more effective and targeted at 

the most vulnerable.



There is an ever decreasing public pot of money and it needs to be delivered 

to those who need it most. She urged councillors to look at the consultation 

document online.



Cllr West asked her about the Highways email and stated that if the planned 

cleaning of gullies & verges weren't done the flood risk would increase. Cllr 

Randall Johnson thought that some planned work was still going on. The 


Highways budget from central government is £34m, the demand is £64m.

14/2/192   
Highway Matter


a) E-mail from Highways re temporary closure of Ashdown Lane - large potholes 
make it unsafe & limited resources mean they cannot be repaired so a temporary 
closure is in force and will likely be renewed on expiry as no resources will become 
available to allow the necessary repairs. Temporary closure notice received from 5 
February 2013 - 25 August 2015


b) Email from Highways listing work that will be suspended for the rest of the 
financial year due to flood clean up work. This includes:


Programmed gully cleaning


Lengthsman visits


Routine patching


Planned cleaning of ditches & easements.


This was felt to be unacceptable, the gullies & ditches need clearing to minimise the 
flooding risk and potholes need to be repaired to maintain the road surface & prevent 
more compensation claims for vehicle damage, which could only increase if the 
potholes are not repaired. Cllr B Collier stated that there needs to be a common sense 
approach, in some cases on the same stretch or road some potholes were repaired 
whilst others were left! The clerk will email Highways with the Councils concerns.


c) Concerned resident reported cracks on Chantry Bridge, fault form submitted and 
Bridge inspector reported back that all was OK.

14/2/193  
Report from Meetings Attended 


Allotment AGM - Clerk attended.


 i) One plot holder asked what the Councils policy is on keeping bees on the 
allotment.? The clerk had looked at the National Allotment Association guidelines 
and will relay these to the allotment association.


ii) Proposed amendments to allotment regulations - these were read out by the Clerk. 
All agreed that if the rules are rewritten to include the advice on the bee keeping these 
amendments will be considered before the rewrite.


iii) Request to plant a small hazel coppice at lower end of allotment. Cllr Real 
proposed that this was not supported, Cllr West seconded the proposal and all agreed. 
The clerk will inform the allotment association.


DALC Area meeting - Cllr B Collier.


Cllr Collier reported that at this meeting one of the councillors received a long service 
award for serving as a councillor for 58 years.


Social Club Meeting - Cllr Mann attended


Nothing to report, the club is holding its own.

14/2/194 
Correspondence

a) Publications e-mailed to councillors – Intouch/RsN etc

b) 
Letter from Chris & Catherine Way thanking councillors for tidying up 
the middle section of Coly Rd.

c) 
Letter from Axminster resident suggesting improvement at the X53 
bus stop in Colyton. It was felt that the writer meant Colyford. The 
letter will be acknowledged & copies sent onto Devon County & the 
Headmaster of Colyton Grammar School.

d) 
Letter from Chris Way re the letter sent to all businesses re parking: 
those staff members of CRW who do not currently have a car park 
pass will be provided with one.

e)
E-mail from Neil Parish asking us to confirm the state of the War 
Memorial.

f)          E-mail from Emma Hellier ROW officer re footpath 27 - apparently 
repairs to the riverbank are estimated at £20,000 and the current 
budget does not allow for this work to be done.


The general feeling is that this should be funded by multi agencies  
including the Environment Agency & South West Water whose pipe it 
is. Clerk will email.

g) 
 E-mail from Colyton Biz Ltd introducing the initiative & giving 
details an open forum on 26th February at the Town Hall to discuss all 
manner of financial aspects with experts.

h) 
Notice of a special event  - Parliamentary Outreach Service - to be 
held by EDDC at Knowle on Thursday 13 March 6-9pm.. One 
delegate from
Colyton Parish Council is invited & also anyone in the 
parish who is interested in standing for election in 2015 is also invited. 

i) 
Letter from Devon County Access Forum - requesting applications on 
any access issues from interested parties.

j) 
Letter of thanks from the Allotment Association for CPC's `
contribution to the building of the composting toilet.

k) 
Email from EDDC Chief Executive re Commonwealth Day on March 
10th & invitation for Chairman to attend - Cllr Parr is unable to attend.

l)
Email - DALC finance update

m)
Email – FOI request from a local resident to see letter sent to EDDC Solicitor min ref P14/1/169c
Cllr Parr will respond as the resident had previously been instructed to address all correspondent to him.

14/2/195      Finance

Minutes of the meeting held Monday January 27th 2014  - Appendix W to be noted

Cllr Mann proposed that the accounts be approved for payment, this was seconded by Cllr West & agreed by all. 


	DD
	Talk Talk
	Broadband
	£12.25
	£3.06
	£15.31

	3397
	Mole Avon
	Glass paper & WD40
	7.42
	1.48
	£8.90

	3398
	Blamphayne Sawmills
	Timber for benches & seats
	58.16
	11.63
	£69.79

	3399
	CASH
	15 additional days the Pavilion toilets were open in Jan.

Min Ref F13/12/69
	
	
	£52.50

	3400
	Viridor
	Waster Management
	117.50
	23.48
	140.98

	DD
	BT
	Telephone bill
	168.13
	33.63
	201.76

	3401
	Bradfords
	Wood preservative
	11.99
	2.40
	14.39


a) Request from Colyton Heritage Centre (Colyton Parish Historical Society) - would the CPC be willing to offer the 'Exploring the Coly Valley' books on a sell or return basis?

Cllr Real proposed that this is done for the first year of trading & then reviewed, Cllr Mann seconded the proposal & all agreed. The Clerk will inform the group.

b) Quotes for letterhead - 500 in blue


Creeds - £90 + VAT


Axminster Printers £50 + VAT - telephone quote


Steve's Print £52 + VAT pointed out 1000 would only be £57 - verbal quote.

It was decided to wait on this until the new computer is purchased as colour printers are not expensive & one could be purchased at the same time.

c) Online banking - to be looked at in the future 

d) Purchase of new computer prior to new financial year  - Cllr West proposed that the clerk be tasked to get quotes, this was seconded by Cllr Real & agreed by all.

    e) Email from Simon Davey, Head of Finance EDDC – ‘the need to hold referendums (if an excessive council tax increase proposed) do not include town or parish councils for next year (2014/15) - noted

    f) Cemetery fees - purchase of exclusive rights for the body of a child whose age at the time of death does not exceed  16 years. Cllr Parr explained the background to this and proposed a 50% discount (currently £ 450), Cllr B Collier seconded the proposal & all agreed. The Clerk will amend the table of fees.

14/2/196     Planning

Minutes of the meeting held Monday January 27th 2014- Appendix  X  to be noted

a  Planning Applications

13/2392/MRES Land adjacent to Harbour Rd Seaton - as adjoining parish.

Residential development comprising 222 dwellings & associated open space. Reserved matter of appearance, layout & landscape pursuant to Outline Application 09/0022/MOUT    No plans expected - copies at Seaton. (CPC offered no comment last time).

Cllr C Collier proposed that we remain consistent with what we did before & offer no comment, Cllr West seconded the proposal. Cllr Pocock proposed an amendment and 

Asked that a comment be made on the loss of affordable housing, this was seconded by Cllr Turner. A vote was taken - 5 for the amendment & 5 against. The Chair had the deciding vote & the amendment was lost. The council will offer no comment.

14/0149/FUL Orchard House, Gully Shoot, Colyford - Mr Wheeler.

Erection of a lean to greenhouse to rear of garage.

SUPPORTED - proposed by Cllr Mann, seconded by Cllr Real & agreed by all.

14/0230/FUL Forge Cottage, Sidmouth Rd – Mr & Mrs Breens

Demolition of existing flat roof garage, reconstruction of boundary wall & alterations to existing former forge/workshops & conservatory 
Cllr Clifford proposed a site visit, this was seconded by Cllr Mann & the clerk will be asked to arrange one with the applicants on 17th February at 1630.

14/0107/OUT  Land north of Cat Aclew, Station Rd, Colyton – Mr Carthy

Outline planning permission for residential development of site (up to 2 dwellings) with all matters reserved.

Deferred to the Planning meeting.
14/0056/VAR  Land off Mount View – comment submitted

Amendment to planning application 13/1430/MFUL (residential development of 12 affordable dwellings & associated works) to allow alternative retaining structures.

The architect explained that the retaining walls were necessary to protect the hedges and gave reassurances that paragraph 13 of the approval notice remains as stated. Councillors were told this by e-mail and the following went to EDDC:

Colyton Parish Council SUPPORTS this application but asks that condition 13 of the approval notice is adhered to and the hedges & trees on the site are not compromised by these walls.

14/0228/FUL  Land West Of Backwells Mead (off Colyton Road) Northleigh Mr D Selway
Construction of 4 no. dwellings  - no plans yet – comment as neighbouring parish.
Defer to planning meeting.

b   Planning Decisions

13/2629/TRE - Broomleigh, Elm Farm Lane, Colyford.

T1 Oak - shorten secondary branches by 2m on east side at approx 1.5m - APPROVED

13/2814/GPD Davington, West View, Colyford.

Construction of a single storey extension extends beyond the rear wall of the original house by 5.05m, max height 3.3m & height to eaves 2.3m.

Status GPD - Prior Approval not required

13/2751/LBC 3 Sunnyside, South St, Colyton

Replacement of 4 x casement windows on front elevation with timber sash windows .

APPROVED

13/2237/MFUL Seaton Heights Harepath Hill - Signet Planning

Construction of a 12 bedroom hotel, 38 units of holiday accom, central amenities building & associated parking & access.

REFUSED - inadequate information submitted to allow informed assessment of the impact of the development, both in isolation & in combination with other proposed development in the vicinity & on protected species (bats).

13/2752/FUL 8 Rosemary Lane,

Extension to form parental annex & alterations to second floor including installation of 4 x dormer windows - APPROVED

ADDITIONAL INSCRIPTION - GG05 Margaret Mary Davey.

Cllr C Collier proposed approval, this was seconded by Cllr Parr & agreed by all.
c   Planning Correspondence

Received Villages Development Plan Document - Introduction & relevant chapters for Colyton. - noted & taken for circulation.

Discussion on New Local Plan Inspection

Cllr West briefed the council on what he sees are the problems. 

The first hearing is on Friday, which will discuss the relevance and need for the Green Wedge. Cllr West has not been allowed to speak at this hearing.

The second hearing (#17) is on the 7th March and will deal with the reserved site in the Green Wedge . Cllr West has been given the chance to speak at this hearing.

Dist Cllr Parr is not speaking at the hearing but EDDC will want Seaton to speak as they objected originally to the reserve site.

A meeting had been held earlier in the day with Seaton Town Council to discuss their approach these two hearings. They appear to have been a little slow in formulating their responses but hopefully they will do so now with a sense of urgency and try to get permission to address their concerns at the hearings.

The Green Wedge site was in the CPC Local Plan and was accepted by East Devon District Council without comment when that was presented to them previously.

14/2/197
Amenities


a) List of dates from Mike Lock to meet representatives from CPC re Community 
Woodland & the AVDCS taking a more formal role in the management of it. (sent to 
Cllr Pady  as Chair of Amenities for his attention) The 20th or the 21st are the 
preferred dates, the Clerk will contact Mike.


b) Proposal made by Cllr Clifford to contact the Environment Agency, thanking them 
for the dredging work done in 2013 on the River Coly where it met the Umborne 
Brook and ask that this be done on an annual or bi-annual basis further along the 
River Coly in the future (both up & downstream).


Cllr Mann seconded the proposal & all agreed. The Clerk will action this.


c) Lamp in Queen Square – DCC have it in hand.- now replaced


d) Trees in cemetery 


One yew is down & two others are in a precarious state. Notices have been placed on 
the entrances to the churchyard. Cllr Collier will approach two of the local fireman 
who may be in a position to help with the removal of the trees and will report back.


e)  Playground in Colyford - update


Cllr west reported that the diocese had been relatively happy with the suggestion and 
consultations are taking place with the local community. A 10m² playground is 
proposed. There are about 30 local children and several grandparents who child mind.

14/2/198
Colyton Memorial Social Club – update


Email from Mike List re emergency repairs and the Council paying for them.


Cllr Parr stated that the Social Club had always been responsible for that building as, whether it was written or not, they had been operating on a full repairing lease. If they do not agree that this is the case then they must start paying a rent. He will write a letter to them.

14/2/199
Peace Memorial Playing Fields - update


Tennis courts - email from Mr King. He will offer a guarantee of a year and can start 
work early summer when the weather improves.

14/2/200
Registration of Parish properties - update


Stafford Common yet to be done

14/2/201
Annual Parish Meeting  - Wednesday 23rd April


Confirmation of speaker & topic so clerk can advertise the meeting.


Lesley Smith (DALC County Secretary). Will be asked to speak on the role of a Parish Councillor & 
the reasons Parish Councils should be supported.

14/2/202
Additional Storage in Council Office.


Clerk request extra shelving in main office, on the wall above the kneehole desk.


A plan was presented. Cllr Real proposed this be accepted, seconded by Cllr West 
and agreed by all. The Clerk will send the proposal to the Feofees.

14/2/203
Caravan at Pear Tree Corner


Cllr Real asked what the situation was, as there appeared to be very little work 
taking place and what has been done has made the area even more of an eyesore?


Cllr Mann gave some background information. EDDC will not make him homeless & 
providing some work has taken place, however little, he is deemed to have started 
building.


Cllr Real asked if he is paying Council Tax - the clerk will investigate.

14/2/204
Dog exclusion signage at the Peace Memorial Playing Fields


The clerk will check what is available.

14/2/205  
Dates of future meetings 

Finance, Planning Meetings Monday 24th February 2014

Full Council meeting Monday 10th March 2014 Colyford 

There being no other business the meeting closed at 2107.


